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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-8000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-

FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER







March 21, 2005

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2005-13

TO:
ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:   Correction to Servicing Guidance for Victims of Presidentially-Declared

    Major Disaster Areas     


The purpose of this Mortgagee Letter is to advise mortgagees that the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) no longer provides the Mortgage Assistance Payments referred to in Mortgagee Letters 2004-37, 2004-36, and 2004-32.  FHA recently became aware that this program was terminated.  Mortgagees should no longer refer mortgagors to this program.  


If you have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, please contact HUD’s National Servicing Center (NSC) at (888) 297-8685.







Sincerely,







John C. Weicher







Assistant Secretary for Housing-






                Federal Housing Commissioner
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